
Adiantum Baronial Council Minutes, October 24 2022 
 
Start time: 7:05 End time: 8:02  Meeting held via Zoom 
 
Attendees: Ayla Roth, William, Cyeth, Brynjarr, Isis, Yseult., Muirrenn, Eoghan, Murchadh, Avina, 
Alan, Gillian, Aila’ntha, Katherine, John, Godwyn, William Cristofore, Hauk Bjarnarson, Helen 
Gaskins, Johanna, Asgerdr,  
 
WORDS from Her Excellency Ayla: I attended Samhain in Glyn Dwfn, as did Alpine Highnesses 
and Excellencies. There was heavy & rapier fighting, dancing, they made masks for all the Coronets. 
Alejandro is now their Rapier Champion. Collegium is Nov., 11-13,  then Summits Service Collegium, 
Nov. 18-20 in Terra Pomaria. You can pre-reg through the Kingdom Calendar page --
https://www.antir.org/events/  
 
WORDS from the Seneschal , Murchadh–  We have a lot to cover tonight, so please stay on topic. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Gate Technology: Council had previously authorized enough money to purchase the following: 

Gate Kit Proposal -- What We Should Consider Buying Now, written by Emma Haldane 
SAMSUNG Galaxy Tab Active2 8" Ruggedized Tablet Wi-Fi 16GB, Black (SM-T390NZKAXAR) 
Currently listed at $359.97 on Amazon. 
A 4 year protection plan is available for $99.99 
A 2 year protection plan is available for $47.99 
Computers and computer equipment typically fully depreciate in 3 years, for tax purposes. 
 

Standing screen display size 8 Inches 

Screen Resolution 1920 x 1080 pixels 

Max Screen Resolution 1280x800 Pixels 

Processor 1.6 GHz 8032 

RAM 16 GB 

Hard Drive 16 GB Flash Memory Solid State 

Graphics Coprocessor Mali-T830 MP1 

Card Description Integrated 

Wireless Type 802.11abg 

Number of USB 2.0 Ports 1 

Average Battery Life (in hours) 11 Hours 

Other Technical Details 



Brand SAMSUNG 

Series Galaxy Tab 

Item model number SM-T390NZKAXAR 

Hardware Platform Android 

Operating System Android 9.1 Pie 

Item Weight 14.7 ounces 

Product Dimensions 0.39 x 5.02 x 8.45 inches 

Item Dimensions LxWxH 0.39 x 5.02 x 8.45 inches 

Color Black 

Rear Webcam Resolution 8 MP 

Processor Brand Samsung 

Processor Count 8 

Computer Memory Type Unknown 

Flash Memory Size 16 GB 

Hard Drive Interface Unknown 

Power Source Battery Powered 

Batteries 1 Lithium Polymer batteries required. (included) 

Additional Information 

ASIN             B07856DNSX 

The first Zettle card reader is $29.00, the second and following are $79. The Zettle card reader is palm size, 
and charges with a micro USB cord. (Android phone charger. Charging cord included; short and sweet.) It 
connects to a mobile device via Bluetooth. The mobile device is logged into the PayPal account being used 
for the event, before the Zettle is connected. 
 
Cost to operate is on a per transaction basis: 
Chip & Tap Payments 2.29%+$0.09 per transaction 
Manual Card Entry 3.49%+$0.09 per transaction 
1 Chip & Tap payment must be taken with a 3hr wait time before Manual Card Entry can be enabled 
PayPal & Venmo QR  2.29%+$0.09 per transaction 
Promotional Rate until 12/31/22 
Transactions $10.01 and above 1.9%+$0.10 per transaction 
Transactions $10.00 and below 2.4%+$0.05 per transaction….” 
A mobile device is required to connect to the current PayPal Point of Sale (POS) System. (A laptop won’t 
work, I checked.) 



 
The mobile device must have the active memory to be able to connect to WiFi, and also support Bluetooth 
connections, while running the necessary applications for PayPal. Battery capacity is also critical, as we do 
so much away from electrical infrastructure. Durability, portability, and usability of equipment round out the 
assessment criteria. 
 
How We Use the Equipment: Usability requires that the mobile device (smart phone or tablet) that works 
with the PayPal Point of Sale (POS) system also works with the MS 365 Office system used by the SCA. 
The Exchequer will need to be able to access their account on the device in order to do their job. Because of 
this, a tablet is preferred to a smart phone.  

Because of the need to use MS 365, an Android tablet is preferred.  
Because of the kind of work the Exchequer will be doing in MS 365, a peripheral full-size keyboard with a 
number pad, and a full size mouse is recommended for the gate kit.  

The PayPal Gate Team will primarily be using the PayPal card reader, rather than interacting with the 
mobile device (tablet). Their usability requirements will primarily be battery / power maintenance, 
connectivity, and sanitary precautions. 
 
How We Could Use the Tablet: The tablet will be able to handle Zoom meetings, it will be able to work with 
an external USB camera to Live Stream, it will be able to run MS 365, it will be able to do basic Live Stream 
Production tasks with Streamyard. (I double checked with Sindry / Emory, one of the two Kingdom Live 
Stream deputies, to make sure.) 
 
Compatibility  The Zettle Go app is free to download and runs on smartphones and tablets running iOS 
12 or Android 8.  The Zettle by PayPal Reader works with Bluetooth-enabled devices that run iOS 12 or 
Android 8. Check out our compatibility guide for more information.  Internet connection and data usage  
For Zettle to work, you need to be connected to a 3G, 4G or Wifi network. These connections are much 
faster than the 2G technology relied on by traditional card terminals. Accepting payments with the Zettle Go 
app only takes a few kilobytes of data. However, we recommend all Zettle users connect to a stable network 
with a reliable connection 
 
What We Should Look at Buying Later: 

• • A Bluetooth full sized keyboard. As the Exchequer won’t be using MS 365 while the Zettle is 
connected, this is the best connectivity for a full sized keyboard. 

• • A USB mouse, and /or a Bluetooth mouse. (The recommended tablet comes with a stylus pen, 
that and the touch screen will back up the mouse, but there’s really nothing better than a full size 
mouse when dealing with 365.) 

• • A second battery for the tablet. 
• • Charging devices for outside events without electrical stuff. 
• • Backup micro usb chargers, preferably ones with large, flexible cords, and a three head 

charger option. (Micro, C, and iOS). 
• • A Zettle Dock 2 for indoor events, currently $53.90 with tax. https://shop.zettle.com/us/zettle-

dock-2 
• • A durable, hard activity carrier for the equipment, preferably in backpack form.  
• • An external USB camera for Live Stream use. 
• • A tripod for the external camera. 
• • A USB microphone for when the tablet is being used for Zoom. 
• • A number type system for line management. (Maybe design is a better idea than purchase.) 
• • Line canopy / shelter for outdoor line management. 

• UVC cash and paper boxes, possibly wands, for contagion management 
 
Coronet Polling: First Meet & Greet at Elmers at Valley River at 6-8 pm tomorrow, Tuesday, Oct. 25. 



Next M&G Nov. 29. Dec. 1 polling opens, open through midnight, Dec. 12. 
 
Yule report, Murchadh Monaidh Chraoibhe, Helen Gaskyn,  December 17 
Event Location: Pleasant Hill Lutheran Church, 84421 Gaupp Ln., Pleasant Hill, OR 97455 
Financial:  Site contract submitted and accepted, $100 donation and $50 refundable 

cleaning deposit. Proof of Insurance received from Corporate. 
Schedule:  In development 
Feast:   Meat dishes arranged. Sides, salads, and deserts in progress 
Championships: None 
Kingdom Calendar: Entry made, initial Crier copy submitted and updated. FB event posted and 

updated.  
Adiantum Yule – Kingdom of An Tir 
Adiantum Yule | Facebook 

Miscellaneous: Their Alpine Highnesses will be in attendance. 
 
12th Night 2023 report, Yseult & Emma: Full text of our report to curia is appended to the end of 
these minutes. What we would like from the Adiantum populace at this time is for people think about 
doing A&S displays in the lobby and/or doing bardic (instrumental or vocal) performances on Friday 
afternoon and evening as people are arriving. Please talk this up with your friends outside of the 
Barony as well. Now that we have given Summits first chance to volunteer to do the AS&S displays, 
we will soon ask Kingdom wide. 
 
Birthday Bash report, Wulfric: April 15th 2023, 
Primary site is Pleasant Hill Lutheran Church (the Yule site), with Murchadh’s property (Birthday Bash 
2022 site) as an alternate. Will be set up by the Sergeantry, Wulfric will be Event Steward under 
Murchadh’s guidance. Proposed budget is $200. The three sergeantry candidates need to work 
together to make it happen. Voted and approved last month with unanimous support. 
 
Egil’s Tourney report, Hrodnavar Hakonson:  Steward/Advisor Emeritus: Yseult of Broceliande 
Date:  May 26 – 29, 2023  (Memorial Day weekend for 2023, 2024 and 2025 have been posted to the 
Kingdom calendar) Location: Lynx Hollow Park, Creswell, OR 
Progress to date: Overall, group efforts are on the slow burner since the Barony needs to focus on 
12th Night planning.  I will start up regular group meetings in January. 
Some of the 2022 staff have re-upped for next year.  So far I have people lined up for Merchants, 
Land Allocation, and Pre-reg, in addition to the Baronial officers who will be serving in their roles.  I 
will fill a few more spaces next month. 
Three Pillars: Dame Yseult will be organizing the competition.  As she is Steward of 12th Night, we’ll 
hear more about this in February. 
Prizes: A few are in the works, I am working on getting more commitments.  Alan Bowyer has 
promised several items. (Joyful Noise!!) 
For site tokens I have an idea to cast replica Viking-era coins.  I will determine in a month or so if this 
is feasible.  Pewter would be easy to work, but is expensive for the quantity we’d need.  Aluminum is 
attractive since the raw material is cheap.  If we go this route, I already have agreement from 
Aila’ntha to use A&S meetings as work parties. 
Dame Yseult has published an inventory of the Baronial pavilions, and recommended that one more 
would be useful for Egils.  With this in mind, I have purchased a used 10x14 Panther pavilion, 
complete with sides, poles, ropes, etc for $1500.  After 12th Night, if the Barony is in good financial 
position, I will offer it to the Barony at that price.  If the Barony decides not to take it, then I will likely 
sell it. 
It will be our intention to have PayPal available at gate.  We will have had it at Yule and 12th Night . 
 



 
NEW BUSINESS – 
 
Open officer positions: Herald, Youth Combat, Cut & Thrust Marshal, Youth & Family Activities, 
Social Media.  
 
Award Flash Cards - Coronet Tournament used flash cards to announce the award being given. 
We’re getting similar placards – laminated to last,11x17, readable fonts.  $111.25 bid. Passed. 
 
OFFICERS’ REPORTS 
 
Arts & Sciences Aila’ntha of William’s Keep: A&S is now holding meetings on alternate Sunday 
afternoons to better accommodate the shorter fall days and family scheduling. We will continue to 
meet in hybrid meetings, which are still attended well with in person locals as well as consistently 
hosting guests from kingdoms afar. 
 Our scheduled meetings through the rest of 2022 are currently fully schedules with activities. 
The first three months of 2023 are also filling quickly. Due to the upcoming holiday season, I will not 
be adding extra meetings to accommodate requested classes until after the new year. 
 
Chamberlain, Yseult of Broceliande:  I have not done anything in the past two months as I was out 
of town and then recovering from covid. In the next week or two I will be inventorying the tablecloths, 
table runners, and wall hangings so that the Stewards for Yule know what we have available. Then I 
will inventory items that will be needed for 12th Night. Next up will be materials, including pavilions for 
Egil’s Tourney. We still need to get the ripped pavilion repaired and find poles for the new pavilion 
donated by Sir Alail. 
 
Chatelaine, Johanna Trewpeny: The month of October was relatively quiet -- the smoke didn’t help. 
Some of our newest people came to Archery and Arts and Sciences. I encourage newcomers to 
come to Scribal night as Tori/Gillian is helpful and encouraging. All levels of skill are welcome! 

Several online contacts and working with people to get their names and heraldry registered. 
Thanks to Cormac Mor for his gracious assistance.  
Business cards have yet to be ordered.  Tokens started for Yule.  
 
Chronicler, Yseult: Many thanks to HL Emma Haldane for taking minutes at the September Council 
when I was sick. Those minutes have been posted to the Baronial web page and the Baronial 
Facebook chat group Files section.  

I will be publishing the fourth and last BiCranial Bear of the year around November 1. The lead 
article will Emma’s, about how to register for the Baronial Polling. The rest will likely focus on our 
upcoming Yule and hosting of An Tir 12th Night 2023. If you wish to submit an article for the Bear, I 
would love to see it! 
  
Exchequer, Asgerdr Audsdottirr: Bank balance on 23 Oct. 2023 was $13,906.11. Currently we 
have $1,370 in merchants fees for 12th Night. We will need to pay $1,500.00 more to the hotel. No 
out-of-the-ordinary expenses are anticipated. 
 I do need approval for a budget increase from $180 to $200 for the storage unit. Rent for it 
increased $20/month as of March 1, 2022. Passed. 

Officer budget requests  are due to Asgerd by Nov. 15, 2022. She will present a proposed 
budget at November Council. We vote on the budget at December Council. 
 Bank signatures: We need to update the signature card. Murchadh needs to be added, 
Godwyn taken off. The remainder (me, Yseult, Principality Deputy Exchequer) will be retained. 



 PayPal equipment: Emma has produced a detailed proposal, which will be discussed with the 
Seneschal, Coronet, and users. The expense has been discussed and approved at prior meetings. I 
will be attending Principality-level training and preparing a list of people for gate and PayPal 
volunteers.  
 I need Gate Stewards and/or volunteers for Yule, 12th Night, and Egils. Please contact me if 
interested. 
 
Gold Key, Helen Louise Gaskyn: Gold key helped 3 families and 5 individuals make garb this 
month. Loaned 4 people garb for events which was received back, cleaned, and put back in stock. 
Received garb and fabric donation from Raven and Vesta. Also received trim donation from Marion 
Alter. Reorganized Key into smaller and easier to lift containers with the help of Dame Johanna. 
Helped Murchod with preparations for Yule event. 
 
Herald, Durin: There have been no herald activities this month. My tenure as Baronial Herald has 
come to its end, so the Office is now open for another to step into. 
 
Lists, Acacia: Not present, no report. 
 
Marshals 
Archery, Alan Bowyer: We have lost out on many of our practices due to poor air quality. I had 
hoped for an extended archery season. What I got was an extended fire season. Range will probably 
be closed by next month. 
 
Armored Combat, Tati Sigurdsson: There were two practices wtjh little fighting due to poor air 
quality. A couple of new folks showed up, interested in fighting. Hrodnavar has a couple of helmets to 
donate as loaners. 
 
Cut & Thrust: office is vacant 
 
Rapier, Hauk Bjarnarson: No comments, questions, or concerns. There have been no injuries in the 
past month. The Light Armor Experiment is underway, and those of us participating are submitting 
appropriate reports after each practice. 
 
Thrown Weapons, Murchadh Monaidh Chroaibhe: Practices have been held alternating Tuesdays 
with A&S, 5:00 – 7:00pm, and alternating Saturdays 9:00am – 12:00pm, at the Dexter Range, and 
are coordinated with Archery practices as weather allows. Practices are also adjusted so as not to 
conflict with Summits Events. 
Practices have been well attended eight to twelve people. Scores have been reported and no injuries 
or accidents have occurred. 
The Baronial Trailer is located in Dexter. All hitch and door locks are on the trailer and Murchadh has 
custody of the keys. 
Thrown Weapons is set up both in the barn and outside adjacent to the archery range in Dexter.  
 
Youth Armored Combat: office is vacant 
 
Scribe, Gillian FitzGilbert: Greetings. I am about half way through painting the charters for Yule, and 
I have several pieces out with some very helpful and talented members of our Barony. Scribal nights 
continue, happening every other week. I'm also in the beginning stages of developing an "intro to 
scribal night" class for an A&S meeting, in the hope that people who are intimidated but interested will 
feel more comfortable pursuing scribal activities. 
  



Seneschal, Murchadh Monaidh Chroaibhe: It has been a busy first month in my second term as 
Seneschal. After transferring the e-mail account and coordinating with the Kingdom Polling Deputy 
we have our Candidates accepted by the Crown, two hybrid Meet & Greets scheduled, and the 
timeline set for polling and selection of Heirs. One critical component is having individual accounts on 
the Kingdom website. Please go to: Login – Kingdom of An Tir to confirm you have an account. If you 
do not have an account, go to: Register – Kingdom of An Tir to create one. When polling opens, you 
will need to go to the Kingdom website, log in, and provide your input to the Crown. The new system 
allows you to go in and edit your responses until polling closes. 

The last critical piece of transition is the Bank Signature Card, which I will coordinate with the 
Exchequer to update.  

I’ve been in contact with the State Parks and am exploring options to strengthen our 
relationship with them to ensure our long-term relationship, ensuring Lynx Hollow Park improvements 
and availability without being priced-out. I hope to have a proposal before the populace by the end of 
the year. 

It is my intent to continue as Thrown Weapons Marshal until a replacement can be found, at 
which time I will Volunteer to be Range Deputy for both Archery & Thrown Weapons to keep practices 
and score submissions on track. 

As the Social Media Officer is a direct report to the Seneschal, I will include that information in 
my report until the position is filled.  
 
Web Minister, Lady Katherine of the Lakes: I have worked on keeping the website updated 
throughout this last month. I have continued to help Lady Aila’ntha of Williams Keep with her 
technology for Arts and Sciences night. I am going to help to live stream the upcoming Meet and 
Greet for the Baronial candidates. I should soon be meeting about creating a system for Egils and I 
will soon be reaching out again to get information about 12th night. 
 
Social Media, Murchadh Monaidh Chroaibhe: Social Media status: Facebook Page and Official 
Discussion Group have been monitored daily, with events and mandatory postings submitted as 
requested. No violation of SCA/An Tir Social Media policies noted.  
Official FB Page metrics: 

 
Official FB Discussion Group metrics: 



 
 

12th Night 2023. Report to Kingdom Curia as of October 19, 2022 
 
Event Stewards are Mistress Yseult of Broceliande and the Honorable Emma Haldane. 
 
Emma continued to be the lead person working on the event this past quarter while Yseult was in 
Europe and then recovering from covid.  
 
Room reservations and problems: The hotel made the room reservation link live a day before we 
asked (and they agreed, in writing). People who were on the open to all Zoom Q&A for registration 
process followed the instructions Emma gave to open the reservation link in a browser tab to get 
ready for the anticipated going live at 8pm on the 8th. (These were the same written instructions 
available on the Calendar Page, FB, and Discord.) 
 
Much to everyone’s surprise, instead of the “trial run”, the link was alive. Once made, the reservations 
couldn’t be cancelled without losing rooms for 12th Night. The 10 people there understood the 
problem and did not tell their friends in advance.  
 
No manager was available at 9 PM. By the time our sales rep was due in her at 9am, all of the rooms 
were booked. People getting their tab ready for 8 p.m. (again, as instructed) as their day started, 
discovered the link was live, many assuming that the hotel had swapped 8am for 8pm. The reaction 
to reserve and tell friends was understandable, and impossible to prevent.  
 
Emma decided that there was no way to tell everyone not to register until planned that would actually 
_reach_ everyone. There was no calling it back, only trying to mitigate the situation as much as 
possible, such as creating and randomizing a wait list for people who also followed instructions, only 
to find they had no chance at booking. This was possible because of the support and assistance of 



the Kingdom Seneschal, and the overriding good will and understanding of the citizens of An Tir and 
its Friends. 
 
Those wait list requests have been randomized and Emma has emailed everyone on it so that they 
know their number on the wait list. Historically, there have not been room cancellations until late 
December as people get sick, run out of money, or have family or other conflicts arise that force them 
to cancel. Rooms may be released earlier this year, as people adjust their reservations, and double 
up, etc. We will put people into the cancelled rooms off the waiting list until the hotel enters its no 
refund reservation period. (We’re currently persuading the hotel to extend this time period well into 
January. Given their error, we anticipate being able to be very persuasive.) 
 
We have talked with other hotels about offering a block of rooms as a back-up hotel, but have either 
been turned down or offered $329 rooms with a 100% attrition clause (which, of course, we refused).  
 
This hotel issue did not and does not effect the reservations for Crowns, Principality Coronets, Great 
Officers, Champions, Vigilants, and Merchants.  We are in planning contact with the head of retinues 
for The Crown, The Heirs, the Principality Coronets of Summits, and are on active standby to connect 
with the Tir Right Coronets in November. 
 
We have contacted all of the officers and champions about whether they need a room for the event 
and have heard back from all but 3 people. We have also contacted the Crown, Heirs, and the 
Prince/Princess of Summits and Tir Righ and their Retinue Coordinators about rooming 
arrangements, but we have not yet heard back from all them. (Great Western War is likely why.)  
 
We have suites available for each Royal couple ($300 + 11% tax per night) or we can use regular 
hotel rooms with two queen beds, but we will not be able to finalize any room arrangements until we 
know what the various Royalty want. Unless a Royal does not want a suite, all of the suites are 
spoken for. 
 
Hotel Arrangements: We met with the hotel in August and discussed with the chef the plans for the 
Friday (Roman) and Saturday (Renaissance) evening buffet meals for the event. We will be meeting 
with the hotel in the next week or so to discuss what the chef has come up with and set up 
preliminary room use details for the meetings, etc. within the event. We will need to know the Crown 
and Heirs’ schedule for Courts before we can finalize the room use orders with the hotel.  We are still 
waiting to hear from some officers and groups as to whether they want to schedule a meeting at 12th 
Night. (We have sent out two rounds of emails asking about this, so anticipate receiving responses 
soon.) 
 
Finances: We made our $3000 payment to Valley River Inn in August. Our final site fee payment of 
$1500 is due 13 December. Expenses incurred after that date will be paid after the event, though we 
do not anticipate any. 
 
Gate: Emma has put together a proposal for our Exchequer and Baronial Council about what we 
need to purchase in order to handle PayPal at 12th Night. We will need to train some of our people 
and identify others from around the Kingdom to handle the PayPal payments at 12th Night. We hope 
to pilot the system at our Yule event on 17 December. (Emma will be taking the training.) Mauera 
Kethin has volunteered to handle scheduling Gate helpers for Friday and Saturday. 
 
Communication and Publicity: We are updating the event’s official information page (the An Tir 
Calendar Event page) regularly, as well as the event’s Unofficial Facebook page and the unofficial An 



Tir Discord server event channel. The event email is checked at least twice a day, and people 
typically get an answer within 12-24 hours, frequently sooner. 
 
Event website:  https://antir.org/events/twelfth-night-2023/ 
Facebook event page:  https://www.facebook.com/events/2149510445225546/  
Facebook group:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/1175208226637913 
Discord:  https://discord.gg/5ReVxwXn 
Contact the Event Stewards at: 12thnight2023@antir.org 
 
Live Streaming: Live Stream at 12th Night is being run by An Tir Live Stream Kingdom Deputies, 
Maire Blakater and Sindri inn hárfagri. They are part of the event staff, and are included in all 
planning sessions and in the unofficial planning group on Facebook.  We’re swinging into volunteer 
recruitment and training with them. 
 
Merchants: So far we have requests for 27 of the 27 spaces available. As of this writing, we are 
waiting on payment from three merchants; the deadline is Nov. 1. After that date we can assign the 
hotel rooms we set aside for merchants and determine whether we have any extras. 
 
Vigils: There are five vigils happening at 12th Night. All the vigilants have suites and a room for their 
wrangler.   
 
Saturday evening Italian Ball: Dagrun Stjarna has agreed to act as hostess for the Ball and lead the 
dancing. Mistress Elizabeth Piper is organizing live music. We are still working on the details of the 
evening, but it will include a performance by the Commedia dell 'Arte troupe, i'Falsari, a table 
decoration contest, and perhaps some Italian gaming. The hotel will provide a cash bar in the lobby.  
 
Decorations: They are on schedule. We are doing a few more faux stained glass windows and 
several wall hangings for the Italian Ball. 
 
Other Activities: We would like to hold a fighter practice for heavies and rapier / cut&thrust on 
Sunday morning, probably 10:30 – 12 (after the Curia meeting). What is the current policy on this? 
Does someone from Kingdom level organize it or should we have a local marshal run it? 
 
We have a had a request from Viscount Rapheal the Rogue (Robert Odekirk) to hold a 2 hour 
Harnischfechten tournament/demo at 12th Night, but we’re not sure we have a time/place to schedule 
it if there is a Sunday morning fight practice and lots of meetings Saturday morning. (We’re assuming 
court on Friday evening and Sunday all afternoon.) 
 
Zahra bint al-Rammah, Shaykha of Aquaterra contacted us to reserve tables and a space for a silent 
auction, but we are waiting to hear further from her about details. 
 
There will be live incidental music in the Main Lobby on Friday afternoon and evening, and possibly 
Saturday morning. (Live music will be a feature of the Italian Ball Saturday Night.) 
 
The Arts & Sciences Display will be in the front part of the main lobby and the mezzanine area, and 
possibly part of the Live Stream feed. 
 
The Merchants’ Hall will be in the ballroom on the mezzanine level. 
 
We are currently sending out publicity about a visit to the Burgess Collection of Medieval and 
Renaissance manuscripts at the University of Oregon Knight Library on Friday afternoon, 2:30 – 4 



pm. This is a free event open to a dozen people who reserve a spot. We will arrange carpooling from 
the event hotel to campus and back. 
 
We will have a St. Distaff Day spinning circle in the main lobby at some point. 
 
There will be an Expats and Newcomers’ Tea, probably late Saturday morning, maybe in the 
restaurant. 
 
The Roman Baths will be available throughout the event. We already have at least two vigilants 
interested in reserving them and offers of classes on Roman culture. 
 
At this point we have meeting requests from the An Tir Gardening Group, the Embellishers’ Guild, the 
Kingdom Chatelaine, Marshals, and Heralds, plus the Finance Committee and Curia. 
 
We are working on organizing a consulting heralds table, and hope to make it a Hybrid occurrence. 
 
We look forward to working with the Crown and Heirs on the schedule. Once we know when Courts 
will occur, we can schedule the other activities around them. 
 
Please contact us if you have any questions or need additional information. 
 
In service to An Tir, 
 
Emma Haldane    and    Yseult 
(12thnight2023@antir.org)     pam@bobwhitman.com  
 
 
 


